


Christopher Dosier
725 N 24™ St
Richmond, VA 23223
(404) 825-8974

December 18, 2015

To whom it may concern,

This is a resubmission for a certificate of appropriateness after meeting with the CAR staff in person and
discussing the project and the board’s recommendations from the November meeting.

To quickly summarize, at the November meeting, the Board discussed my decision to paint the front porch
and masonry a shade of blue that was not approved per the Guidelines provided by the board. The board
decided that | can repaint the porch and doors to another shade of blue that is on the approved pallet of
colors provided in the Guidelines. As for the masonry, the board recommended the masonry be painted a
red brick color or the brown color that was on the masonry at the time of my purchasing the home.

I have chosen to paint the porch railings, decking, and doors either Naval, Needlepoint Navy or
Bunglehouse Blue, both of which are colors approved per the Guidelines. 1 am going to make a final
decision after seeing samples in person.

What | am asking for the board to reconsider is the painting of the masonry to a ‘red brick’ color or
painting the masonry back to the original brown color that was on the house when | purchased the home. |
have made other changes to the back of the home that include installation of a large Colonial brick patio
(pictures are provided below). Painting the masonry/brick red and having adjacent actual brick will deter
from the overall look of the house and quite frankly look weird. Unfortunately, the masonry at the back of
the house is visible from the front of the house, such that painting the front masonry one color and having
the back masonry another color would also look weird. As an alternative, | am requesting that | repaint

the brick the same Naval, Needlepoint Navy or Bunglehouse Blue as | will be painting the porch railing,
decking, and doors.

I have also provided pictures of houses in the immediate area and other historic areas that have masonry
painted a non-red color. Of course, | cannot attest to when these were painted or if the color was changed
from a previous color, but | provide them to demonstrate that many homes on the area have masonry that
is painted a non-red brick color. After meeting with staff and discussing this, they have asked me to
resubmit an application to the board for consideration.

I'again thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely,

Christopher Dosier, PhD


















These houses were recently redone (within
last 3 months) and all of the masonry was
changed to new colors

Another house in the Church Hill area with an English basement that has painted
masonry and brick porch pillars



